ANC 6A ABL Committee

February 19, 2008
Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm.
Committee members present:  Mary Beatty, Derrick Figures, Michael Herman, Mary Kozinski, Tish Olshefski, Richard Sundberg.  Absent:  Jeremy Marcus.
Community Members Present:  Coralie Farlee; Phil Spalding, Mike Beatty; Mark Thorp, Kelly Sheeran, Chuck Burger
I.   a. Welcome/Introductions - Committee members introduced themselves.
b. Agenda – Motion to accept agenda as amended with New Business Item B.  No objections.
II. Community Comment
A. Mark Thorp & Kelly Sheeran introduced themselves to the committee.  They purchased the building at 1108 H Street and are applying for a class CT license The space they have purchased is 700 sq feet per floor on 2 floors (about size of the pug’s first floor).  They plan a small menu of food (no room to build a kitchen).  Will be more than snack foods--sandwiches either cold or reheated in a convection oven.  First floor is a bar, lounge seating, recorded music.  Second floor they will pursue an entertainment endorsement to bring friends to spin music.  They are not seeking a dance floor (not enough space).  The owners are well-versed in sound-proofing.  They also plan to ask for a summer garden license.  They do not plan for music outside.  Anticipated name of the establishment is Little Miss Whiskey’s Golden Dollar.   The owners will come back to the next or a future meeting to make an official presentation.  

B. Phil Spalding from ANC1B02 addressed the committee.  Mr. Spalding is a commissioner in the U Street area.  This area is not significantly different than 6A.  We have parallel landscapes, zoning and background.  We have the same type of community history.  H Street is behind in development in comparison though and our nighttime economy is quiet so developing hospitality is definitely something we should be looking to do.  Density: ANC1 did try to raise the issue of the density of licenses in one specific block with the ABC board (not the density of CT licenses specifically but all licenses.)  They failed miserably as they were told that each case is considered separately.  There isn’t significant push from the community to pursue a moratorium.  CT experience has been good on U Street, unlike Adams Morgan.  They do see restaurants operating as bars but the more common issue is restaurants that become dance clubs after hours.  They currently have 70 licenses with 8 to 10 CT and 30 or so CR licenses.  A moratorium does have the potential to put a damper on development but it is probably the best way for us to go at some point in the future since the U Street experience is that ABRA only looks at certain issues in license approvals and denying one because of density probably won’t work.
III. Discussion-Old Business
A. Viggy’s Protest – Update
1. No update from ABRA.  Sale of license and transfer of license is still in the works.
B. Stickers
1. Stickers are printed and have been shipped to us.  
C. Stipulated License SOVA
1. Recommended to ANC which approved and sent a letter to ABRA.
New Business

A. Committee 2008 Goals
1. Monitor density of CT licenses along H Street, study options, communicate with community to make recommendation to ANC regarding moratorium on CT licenses.
2. Notify community of new license requests and provide opportunity for community input for each new license application.
3. Provide opportunity/forum for community to comment on every liquor license renewal in ANC6A.
4. Strive to have Voluntary Agreements signed with liquor licenses in ANC6A as they come up for renewal.
5. Continue development of recognition program for liquor establishments that sign VA’s.
6. Manage protest of liquor licenses within ANC6A.
7. Monitor and work cooperatively with H Street Class A and B retailers to support continue operation of these stores during single sale moratorium period.
8. Create information for the community regarding ANC6A liquor license process.
9. Continue to pursue regulatory process improvements at ABRA.

Mary Beatty moved acceptance of these items as our 2008 Committee Goals.  Seconded by Tish.  Unanimous.

B. Strategic Plan for Recognition Program/Sticker Distribution
1. Take out an ad in Hill papers publicizing the businesses that have the stickers.

2. Article in Hill papers as well, to explain the process and use this to achieve  part of our goal #8.

3. Hold a personal meeting to give stickers to owners.  
4. Make a presentation to next ANC meeting and have Joe Fengler  send something to other ANCs so they know what we did and why.

5. Include a listing of businesses on web site.

Mary Beatty moved that we recommend a comprehensive plan to introduce the recognition program for license holders who have signed VA’s with this ANC (advertisement, newspaper article, personal meetings, presentation, website listing).  Seconded by Michael Herman.  Unanimous. 

V.  Adjourn.  Move to adjourn 8:35 pm.   Next meeting:  March 18, 2008.
